

Douglas A. Ducey, Governor Daniel A. Dialessi, Executive Director

September 15, 2021

Lindsey A Perry, CPA, CFE Auditor General Arizona Auditor General 2910 North 44th Street Suite 410 Phoenix, Arizona 85018

Subject: Water Infrastructure Finance Authority - Performance Audit and Sunset Review

Dear Auditor General Perry:

The Water Infrastructure Finance Authority of Arizona (WIFA) would like to express our appreciation for the work of your office in performing the audit and review, and in preparing the report. We have reviewed the revised preliminary report draft of the performance audit and agree with the content of the report as presented.

While there were no recommendations for WIFA to address directly, we support the Auditor General's recommendation that the Legislature should align the sunset dates of WIFA and its parent organization(s), the Arizona Finance Authority (AFA), which is itself established within the Office of Economic Opportunity (OEO).

It is our great honor to serve the citizens of the State of Arizona and we look forward to building upon the success of WIFA's programs.

Sincerely,

Daniel A. Dialessi, CFA Executive Director